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March 13, 2020 
 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Johnson County Central’s administration is continuing to monitor the COVID-19 pandemic.  As 
such, we have been in contact with, and adhering to advice from, local and state health and 
government officials.  Of these are: 
 

• Pete Ricketts, Governor of the State of Nebraska 
• Dr. Matt Blomstedt, Nebraska Commissioner of Education 
• Walter E. Carter, University of Nebraska President 
• Dr. Gary Anthone, Division of Public Health Director 
• Dr. Jeffrey Gold, University of Nebraska Medical Center Chancellor 
• Grant Bruggemann, Southeast District Health Department (SDHD) Director 

 
School closure will be based on one of the following: 
 

1. A recommendation from the Southeast District Health Department due to confirmed COVID-
19 in our area. 

2. A decision from the JCC administration for the safety of our students. 
3. A mandate from the state level. 

 
We are confident in the team of officials with whom we are relying on and conferring with in this 
matter.  As the response to COVID-19 both locally and nationally is changing continually, we must 
be prepared for changes in plans. 
 
If your child is ill, we advise that you please keep your child home.  Should you have any questions 
or concerns, please contact the superintendent’s office. 
 
Sincerely; 
 
 

 

Dr. Galen Boldt 
Johnson County Central Superintendent 
 


